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Mission Council March 2014 
Report from the Pastoral Reference and Welfare Committee 
The Pastoral Reference and Welfare Committee (PRWC) was given the responsibility by the 2012 General Assembly, through resolution 38, for seeking personal and collective reconciliation in the United Reformed Church, following the resignation of Lawrence Moore as moderator elect. The committee brought a report to the November 2013 meeting of Mission Council of a 24 hour meeting facilitated by members of a reconciliation agency.     What follows is a statement following a second such meeting held at the end of February 2014.

Lawrence Moore, Roberta Rominger, Val Morrison and Howard Sharp (who is Lawrence’s line manager and a member of the Pastoral Reference and Welfare Committee) met at Holy Rood House, Thirsk, with Hugh Donald and Sandra Black of the Church of Scotland’s mediation service, “Place for Hope”. This was our second meeting as part of the process of collective reconciliation requested by General Assembly 2012 in resolution 38 as a result of the events that culminated in Lawrence’s resignation as moderator-elect at the March 2012 meeting of Mission Council.

It was a time of honest and difficult heart searching. We recognised that elements of the events that led to Lawrence’s resignation served neither Lawrence nor the Church well, and this is a matter of regret.

We recognised too that we were all caught up in processes in which we found ourselves at times without precedent or adequate procedures. We discovered, through committed and careful listening to one another, that all of us acted and behaved in ways that contributed to the breakdown in relationships and procedural failures, despite our intentions to the contrary. Acknowledging the hurt and damage caused, and offering and receiving forgiveness and regret, has been a liberating and healing experience in which we have discovered the reality of the reconciling power of the Gospel that we so often preach.

We offer this experience to the Church both as part of our service and commitment to its peace and unity and in the conviction that brokenness and destruction do not need to be the last word about who we are as disciples of Jesus and the community of resurrection faith. 

